BILLINGS COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT #1
Minutes of Special Meeting
October 3, 2017

A special meeting of the Billings County School Board was called to order at 1:00 p.m. MT, Tuesday,
October 3, 2017, at Prairie School in Fairfield. Present on site were Joey Kessel, Mike Klatt, Tammy
Simnioniw, Shae Peplinski, Danielle O’Brien, and Tom Hutzenbiler. Present via teleconference were
Lynn Arthaud, Stacey Kessel and Julie Reis.

An interview committee consisting of Joey Kessel, Mike Klatt, Tammy Simnioniw, Shae Peplinski,
Danielle O’Brien and Tom Hutzenbiler reported that they interviewed four candidates for the maintenance
position. The committee recommended offering the position to Shawn Thomas.

Joey Kessel moved, Reis seconded, to follow the recommendations of the committee to offer the position
to Shawn Thomas at a wage of $20 per hour with the school vehicle parked at DeMores School when not
in use for school purposes. Roll call vote was taken with all in favor.

Reis moved, Klatt seconded, to adjourn. All were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:12 p.m.

Lynn Arthaud, President

Tammy Simnioniw, Business Manager



